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Cool Thoughts
      I would like to take this time to invite all seniors to consider participating in an important Newman
tradition as they enter the last semester of their college career! I am certain you are in a state of disbelief at
how fast 3 ½ years can go by. The time is at hand to leave a lasting mark of your life here at Rochester and
Newman. 
 As you prepare for the last semester at Rochester, I invite you to participate in our annual award-winning
program (some 24 years now) of offering Senior Reflections. It is a program from which I hear so many good
things. As I meet alum, they often speak about how impactful Senior Reflections have been upon them and
often recite parts they heard as undergraduates. 
      For those unfamiliar with Senior Reflections, it is a program where we invite members of the senior class to
reflect on the scriptures at Sunday mass, Lent and one’s spiritual journey during college or before. It is not
something we do to ‘highlight Newman’ or provide accolades of those most active at Newman. Rather it is an
opportunity to share, especially with those coming behind, how God has been active/present/guiding your life,
even if they are still trying to understand it. 
      The idea for Senior Reflections was born when I was driving with a student (sorry, I don’t even recall his
name) during my first semester on campus. We were coming back from lunch and he began to share with me
the important aspects of his faith journey at college. I was taken aback at his humbleness, honesty, and the
depth with which he was speaking about God - active in his life. I thought to myself, he should give a witness to
others! Later, I was also thinking about how my role is to help form leaders for the Church. Part of this means
we must train these leaders to be able speak about their faith and the way scriptures move within their hearts. 
      From this was born our Newman tradition of Senior Reflections. To date, over 120 students have given a
Senior Reflection. Each one remains on file and more ones have been videotaped. Soon, once again, our seniors
will grace us with their words reflecting upon how the life of Christ is moving within them. 
      The preparation for Senior Reflections is intentional but not daunting. Some four weeks before Ash
Wednesday, all seniors are invited in an email to volunteer by identifying a particular Sunday during the
Lenten season where they would present at both masses. They are given the scripture readings for that day and
other materials for preparation.            Additionally, they are asked to participate on Holy Thursday as witness
to their service of Christ on campus and to participate in the foot washing service as part of the Mass of the
Lord's Supper. 
      Seniors review and pray over the readings for their weekend. They agree to meet with me briefly (or longer
if they desire) about their reflection and I offer feedback, trying to change as little as possible (mostly for
logical flow and theological errors). By Saturday, before they present, they submit a final draft to me of a
reflection of about 4-5 pages, which translates to some 8-9 minutes. 
      As you know, Senior Reflections are unique, personal, and always leave us with new insights. I look
forward to them every year! I am certain you do too! If you are a senior or a graduating student, please let me
know when you want to give one. If you are not, plan now to give one when you are!

Peace, Fr. Cool

PS- Please sign up now for Kairos and ASB.  See the bulletin for QR codes.

7 UR

Black History Month - Celebrating the Story of Black Catholics 

First Black Catholic Congress

Daniel Rudd, a journalist from Ohio and founder of
the American Catholic Tribune, becomes a leader of
Black laity. Fiercely proud of the Catholic Church,
Rudd claims the Church is the one place of hope for
Black people. Rudd recruits delegates for the first

Black Catholic Congress, the first Black Catholic lay
congress in U.S. history. In January 1889, almost 100

Black Catholic men meet with President Grover
Cleveland on the last day of the congress.
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G E T   I N V O L V E D
Give to our
Collection
Via Venmo

Newman relies on the generous support of
Alumni, Parents, Local Residents, and

Students for 90% of our budget.  Your support
of our Sunday collection is deeply appreciated!

Newman Laughs
Mass Intention: Fr. John Crowley, Phil Logan

Join us! - New Wednesday times for Rosary and Adoration


